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SEC Eliminates Auditor Attestation Report from 
Internal Control Over Financial Reporting 
Requirements for Newly Public Companies and 
Smaller Public Companies 
By Celeste Ferber 

On September 15, 2010, the Securities and Exchange Commission issued a final rulemaking release that eliminates the 
requirement for newly public companies and smaller public companies (i.e., non-accelerated filers)1 to include auditor 
attestation reports with respect to internal control over financial reporting in their annual reports.  These amendments 
provide newly public companies and smaller public companies relief from the significant burden and expense of auditor 
attestation on their internal control over financial reporting.  

The amendments conform certain SEC rules and regulations to amendments to the Sarbanes- Oxley Act that were 
effected by the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act (the “Dodd-Frank Act”).  Prior to the 
enactment of the Dodd-Frank Act, non-accelerated filers would have been required to include auditor attestation reports 
on internal control over financial reporting in annual reports filed with the SEC for fiscal years ending on or after June 15, 
2010.  The SEC also adopted conforming changes to its rules concerning management’s report on internal control over 
financial reporting, and concerning audit reports, to reflect the fact that attestation reports will not be required for non-
accelerated filers.  Non-accelerated filers will remain subject to the requirements of Section 404(a) of Sarbanes Oxley and 
related rules that require a management report on internal control over financial reporting in annual reports filed with the 
SEC.  The new rules will take effect upon publication in the Federal Register.   

The Rulemaking Release is available at:  http://www.sec.gov/rules/final/2010/33-9142.pdf 
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1 “Non-accelerated filer” is not defined by SEC rules, but is used in the rule release to refer to a reporting company that does not meet the definition of 
either an “accelerated filer” or a “large accelerated filer.”  Generally, “accelerated filers” are issuers with a public float of $75 million or more, but less 
than $700 million; “large accelerated filers” are issuers with a public float of greater than $700 million.  In addition, to qualify as either an “accelerated 
filer” or “large accelerated filer” an issuer must have been a reporting company for at least 12 months and have filed at least one annual report. 
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About Morrison & Foerster: 

We are Morrison & Foerster—a global firm of exceptional credentials in many areas. Our clients include some of the 
largest financial institutions, investment banks, Fortune 100, technology and life science companies.  We’ve been 
included on The American Lawyer’s A-List for seven straight years, and Fortune named us one of the “100 Best 
Companies to Work For.”  Our lawyers are committed to achieving innovative and business-minded results for our clients, 
while preserving the differences that make us stronger.  This is MoFo.  Visit us at www.mofo.com. 

Because of the generality of this update, the information provided herein may not be applicable in all situations and should 
not be acted upon without specific legal advice based on particular situations. 
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